
 

 

 

This week is set to be a busy one, with lots of Rotary events to get involved with. It all kicked off on Sunday 

with the board catching up with District Governor (DG) Dick Wilson and his wife, kindly hosted by them at 

their house in Summertown. To follow up from this, Dick and Liz attended our Tuesday meeting to meet the 

rest of the club.  Dick, is a member of the RC of Stirling and has been in Rotary since 1974.  He is a key member 

of a couple of Rotary Clubs and District committees including Group Study Exchange, Polio Plus, Medic Alert, 

Australian Rotary Heath and The Rotary Foundation.  

 

Dick was born in Naracoorte, raised in Renmark, educated in Adelaide and graduated in medicine in 1996. He 

married Liz in 1968 and they lived overseas until 1972, working and travelling in the UK, Canada and Europe. 

In 1973 Dick started his lifelong career in rural general practice. He has a special interest in minor surgery, 

mental health and aviation and underwater medicine. In his spare time he currently sits on the SA board of 

the Prostate Cancer Foundation of Australia! Oh and he and Liz have established a 17 acre chardonnay and 

pinot noir vineyard in the Piccadilly Valley and live on the property!! 

 

 

 
 



 

In his opening comments to the club, Dick emphasised what a pleasure it was to be at such a vibrant club as 

Magill Sunrise. He gave thanks to the members of the club who sit on District committees (Mina: Youth 

Exchange and Youth Leadership, Ian Carman: Preserve Plant Earth, Lindsay: Internet) as well as recognising 

the continuing efforts of all members of the club. Dick firmly believes that the clubs of Rotary, are Rotary, and 

is committed to supporting all Rotarians at a grass root level. In combination with, Assistant Governor Don 

Will, this Rotary year is set to be a good one. 

 

Using our talents, expertise and leadership, Rotary members worldwide are asked to ‘Be Gifts to the World’ 

this Rotary year. International president, K.R. ‘Ravi’ Ravindran, has emphasised that now is the time to make 

real change: ‘You have one year to build monuments that will endure forever, not carved in granite or marble, 

but in the lives and hearts of generations. This is out time. It will not come again. Let us grasp it’. 

 

As a club, Dick, congratulated us on our support of the Rotary Foundation as well as Youth programs. He urges 

us to be more forth coming with asking people about becoming members of Rotary: ‘People often aren’t even 

asked to become members, so just ask.’ It was also highlighted the importance of scatter meetings, where 

once in a while, members go to other Rotary Club’s meetings instead of their usual meeting to gain a diversity 

of Rotary experiences. In addition to this experience, is the District Conference, this year being held at Renmark 

from 28th April till 1st May (Mark Thompson will be heading up the organising of this adventure this year, so 

please let him know if you plan on attending the conference……yes we need to start planning this now as 

things get booked out!!- I urge you to attend). 

 

All in all, Dick is excited about working together with our club to make 2015-16 a fantastic year. A big thanks 

to Dick, Liz and Don for coming along to our meeting this week. 

 

It was also lovely to see some familiar faces at the meeting on Tuesday: Shirley and Kevin Roberts, Susan 

Gascoine and Bob Hobbs. A great turn out for a great meeting! 

 

John Kennedy was an apology this week after recovering from a tumble he had in late July, after stopping an 

elderly lady having a nasty fall. After having some tests, John has been given the all clear, but advised to rest 

up until he is feeling 100%. We send lots of get well wishes to John and hope to see him at the club soon. 

 

Eastwood’s Business Breakfast 

 

On Wednesday Club Members and Friends made up a table of 10 for Eastwood Club’s Business Breakfast at 

the Festival Theatre Restaurant.  Federal Minister for Small Business, Bruce Billson (Member for the Riviera of 

Melbourne – Frankston) was guest speaker.  Entertaining and informative are 2 words that spring to mind 

when describing Bruce’s address.  We were also pleased to catch up with Sandy Sumsion, former club stalwart, 

now based in Roxby Downs.  Our presence also meant that $100 from our Club will go to Polio Plus. 

 

 



 

 

‘Stars can’t shine without darkness’.  D H Sidebottom 

 

Chairperson Siony Gardiner 

Steward 1 Licaria Scheepers 

Steward 2 Bron Hyder 

Tech Setup Chris Gascoine 

Greeter  Lindsay Davis 

 
If you are a steward, can you please try to ensure tables are cleared and wiped down after the meeting. If you have to 

leave early, please ask someone to do this for you. Thanks 

 

 

RC Morialta are looking for helpers to help out with RYDA (Roadside Youth Driver Awareness) on 10th and 

11th August. If you are available on wither of these days please contact Judi Brown on 

judith.brown1912@gmail.com or call her on 8332 5958. Thanks in advance. 

  

• Saturday 8 August - Rotary Young Professionals Forum  

10am till 5pm. Please encourage any youth project alumni along to this, or any young person as they will 

grasp a better understanding of what Rotary is about. There’s free lunch and the forum is free too!! 

Please register at: http://www.trybooking.com/Booking/BookingEventSummary.aspx?eid=124789 

 

• Sunday 9 August - Magill Sunrise Market  

8am – 12 noon at the Campbelltown Library 

 

• 16 August = Cold Plunge @ Glenelg Surf Life Saving Club 

Giving vital support to the homeless in our community. 

 

• Tuesday 25 August - Annual Service Clubs Combined Dinner  

6pm for 6.30pm start at the Campbelltown Function Centre, $35 a head.  

Please transfer money to club account by 10th August and notify Carol you are attending. There will be 

no meeting this week.  

 

• Sunday 20 September - City to Bay 

…..let’s get a team together!!!  

 

• Saturday 10 October - Illuminate #2  

 

• Wednesday 14 October – Joint Group 7 Meeting 

It’s a 2 course dinner with D’Arcy Lunn as Guest Speaker. 

 

• Saturday 31 October – Halloween 

Let’s get spooky together at Campbelltown Function Centre!! 

 

• Monday 14 December - Evening - Joint Christmas Dinner 

 

• 28 April – 1 May - District Conference at Renmark 



 

Mina Ward 

    

Ian Coat 

Tuesday 6.50 for 7.00am  

Hectorville Sporting Club, Fisher Street, Magill

    

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill

    

        



 

www.rotarynews.info/district9520

    

 

 

 

 

    

6.30pm Campbelltown Athelstone Football Club 150 George St, Paradise 

1.00pm Norwood Norwood Town Hall George St, Norwood 

6.15pm St Peter’s Kensington Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 

6.30pm Kent Town The Kent Town Hotel 76 Rundle Street, Kent Town 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coash 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

6.30pm Burnside The Feathers Hotel Glynburn Rd, Burnside 

6.30pm Morialta The Rezz Hotel 20 Hamilton Tce, Newton 

No Meetings

    

 

  



 

 

The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 

The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 

and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 

The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 

 

 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 

 

Is it the truth? 

Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 

 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 

 
 

 


